












































Carden Alvar

Cameron Ranch Saved
Jean Iron and Ron Pittaway

The Ontario Field Omithologists congratulates Nature
Conservancy of Canada on the acquisition of the Cameron
Ranch on the Carden Alvar. We thank the Couchiching
Conservancy and Toronto Ornithological Club who with
OFO were partners with the Nature Conservancy in ac-
quiring the Cameron Ranch. The provincial government
through Ontario Parks made a large financial contribution,
which secured the purchase.

We thank those birders who contributed generously
to this project and who encouraged their local naturalists
clubs to make donations. Critical habitat for the endan-
gered Loggerhead Shrike and other declining grassland
birds will be preserved in perpetuity. The large 2869 acre
Cameron Ranch property will protect the nucleus of the
Carden Alvar. It is hoped that adjacent properties, such as
the important Wylie Road/Sedge Wren Marsh birding
route, also will be secured.

The ownership of the Cameron Ranch is registered
in the name of Ontario Parks and is leased back to the
Nature Conservancy until 2008. It is destined to become a
provincial nature reserve park. A management plan will
be developed that will address issues of access and habitat
maintenance and restoration. Careful consideration will
be given to the management of the Cameron Ranch habi-
tats to preserve and enhance a mosaic of alvar landscapes
to ensure that sensitive flora and fauna are maintained.
Past disturbances such as cattle ranching and the periodic

removal of shrubs kept many parts of the Carden Alvar
from reverting to shrubs and trees.

Future management will likely be a combination of
cattle grazing, prescribed fires and woody plant removal
to maintain habitat for grassland birds and to ensure the
survival of rare alvar vegetation.

Fifteen years ago the Carden Alvar was known
only to a few naturalists. We are proud that OFO through
our field trips and publications helped to recognize the
international values of the Carden Alvar and the potential
threats to its existence. We committed ourselves to in-
forming others. We wanted them to fall in love with
Carden and care about what happened to it. Securing the
Cameron Ranch is a dream come true.
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